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The Isabella Township Regular Board Meeting was called to order:  by Supervisor Rick Ervin at 7:00 p.m. 
Present were:  Robert Walton, Linda Bechtel, Rick Ervin, Thomas Reihl, and Hannah Fitzpatrick   

 

Meeting opened with Pledge of Allegiance led by Supervisor Rick Ervin. 
 

Approval of Agenda:  Thomas Reihl moved to approve agenda as presented.  Robert Walton supported.  
Agenda approved.  

 
Approval of Minutes:  Minutes were reviewed from the July 6, 2020 meeting.   
Thomas Reihl moved to approve minutes with public comment correction. Robert Walton supported.  Motion 

passed. 
 
Assessor: Rick Ervin presented land divisions for Thomas Bechtel and Trevor Bechtel. 

 
** Rick Ervin made a resolution, supported by Thomas Reihl to approve land division for Thomas Bechtel, 

parcel #09-032-10-003-01. A roll call vote was taken.  All board members in attendance approved. 
 
** Rick Ervin made a resolution, supported by Thomas Reihl to approve land division for Trevor Bechtel, 

parcel #09-016-30-002-01. A roll call vote was taken.  All board members in attendance approved. 
 
Old Business: 

o Rick Ervin asked residents about their interest in township-wide mosquito control which was 
discussed at previous meeting. 

o Price for walking track repairs came in under budget/quoted price. 

o Rick Ervin talked about turnout for the tire drive. 
 

New Business: 

o Hannah Fitzpatrick spoke about election and large increase in absentee requests. Expecting to see a 
high number of absentee requests for November as well. 

o Hannah Fitzpatrick talked about Braisington family and their desire to put solar lights on flags at 
cemetery. 

o Rick Ervin mentioned having poles placed to prevent motor vehicles on walking track. 

o Rick Ervin discussed looking into township-wide trash pick-up. 
 

Questions/Concerns/Announcements/ Public Comment:  

LouAnn Mogg spoke about ditch issues near her residence and her husband having to dredge ditch. Also 
mentioned that she believes there are still issues with roads being damaged by wind project. Nancy Braisington 

made mention that Pure Lawn Care is doing great job with cemetery mowing. LouAnn Mogg asked about 
Cemetery drive and estimated costs to repair. Rick Ervin thought quote was somewhere around $30,000. John 
Derby mentioned there is standing water in tire tracks of road between Whiteville and Lincoln Roads. 

 
Financial Report:  Linda Bechtel presented the Treasurers report. Thomas Reihl made a motion, seconded by 

Robert Walton to accept the financial report with an ending balance of $693,084.02. A roll call vote was taken.  
All board members in attendance approved. 
 

Hannah Fitzpatrick presented the bills. Thomas Reihl made a motion, seconded by Robert Walton to pay 
checks # 12204-12233. A roll call vote was taken.  All board members in attendance approved to pay vouchers 
as presented.   

 
Adjournment:  Rick Ervin moved to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Thomas Reihl.      

Meeting declared adjourned.   , 


